Care Leavers’ Association response to an enquiry about accessing a deceased relative’s file:

The CLA sits on a number of forums and work with voluntary organisation and local authorities across the UK. The issues about accessing a deceased relative’s file are not uncommon and as such we asked the question Under the DPA does a descendent of a deceased subject have the right to their relative’s records? The answer we got was that it would not be a DPA application as that is for individuals to access their own files. Rather it would be Freedom of Information (FOI) request.

The following is the opinion of a Local Authority (LA) solicitor who did a presentation to the Forum in 2007 on several issues re DPA, Human Rights Act (HRA) and FOI. The following is their opinion re Descendants re LA:

Under the FOI does a descendent of a deceased subject have the right to their relative’s records?

Such questions are “FOI request” and the DPA exemption (section 40) does not apply because the DPA only applies to “living individuals”. Therefore, the information should be disclosed unless disclosure is prevented by any other legislation (section 44 exemptions for disclosure prohibited by law). The relevant law will be the HRA (which arguably survives death) and any duty of confidentiality owed to the deceased.

For example, disclosure of the detailed medical records of a famous person to the press would breach the above but disclosure to a relative who requires the records to establish details of an inherited disease etc, is likely to override any duty of confidentiality owed to the deceased. Practitioners will need to weigh up the facts, which should include a consideration of the feelings of the deceased, if known, prior to death. It is also acceptable to disclose information to the deceased’s estate, i.e. executor and it is likely to be acceptable to disclose information to the next of kin (as defined by law).

All requests for information are FOI requests. However, as stated above, requests for third party personal data are likely to be exempt. 

I should point out to you that many Voluntary Agencies already provide access to descendants whilst respecting the Common Law Duty of Confidentiality and DPA of anyone mentioned in the records who might be alive.

